Minutes of the Trust Council meeting held on Monday 2 September at 6.00pm 
by electronic means
	
	
	Action 

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies

1 Attendees: Chris Sims, Rob Dunton, Chris Bolt, Terry Mundy, Daisy Mundy, David Copley, Graham Snook, Peter Turvey, Mike Bailey, Bob Gordon.


2 Apologies: David Fearns.
  

In Attendance: Rob Dean
	

	2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.

8.
9.


	Minutes of last meeting held on 1 July 2019
These were agreed and will be published on the website.
Matters Arising
CS introduced Bob Gordon and proposed him as a new Trustee. Agreed.
Finance
Trust Council noted the financial position to the end of July.  Cash flow balance was £556k against a budget of £538k. 
Trust Council was asked to approve MoU between Trust and Enterprise as shown at Annex 2 to the Treasurer’s Report dated 2 September 2019. Agreed with minor adjustments.

The lease for Devizes Building has now expired and CB highlighted concerns regarding potential costs for remedial repair work over the next 5 years.  BG is to consult with Wiltshire Council regarding intentions for the future of the Devizes Wharf site. Report at next meeting.

CB briefed on financial trends for the period from 2014 – 2019. Trust Council was asked to:

·  Review a range of proposed actions which might be considered to improve future financial performance, including a proposed budget remit for 2020, for discussion at the next meeting (para 13 – 17 of Financial Trends Paper dated 2 September 2019).

·  Support the commitments (para 18 of Financial Trends Paper dated 2 September 2019) relating to the updated Business Plan for Crofton to: 

·  develop a fully supported Business Plan by no later than 30 November, to allow endorsement by Trust Council on 2 December and presentation to the subsequent monitoring meeting, likely to be in January 2020;

·  to close the deficit by 2022 at the latest; and

·  to make provision in the Risk and Commitment Register to cover the potential deficits in 2020 and 2021 - 
Agreed.

Health & Safety (H&S)
An occupational workplace assessment has now been completed for the Devizes office and minor issues with lighting have been resolved.

Mid-term audits have been completed on the trip boats.

Feedback from participants in the safety training has been very positive.

The H&S Advisor has received an increase in hours to allow for the provision of increased support at Crofton. 

Enterprise
David Line has resigned as interim Chairman and a Director. CS chaired the Enterprise Board meeting on 19 July.

Ceri Hanlon (Hungerford Branch Chairman) was co-opted as a Director

Matilda, the new Reading boat, has still not started operating public trips, but has obtained its CRT licence and its safety documentation and method of operation have been reviewed and approved by the Health and Safety Adviser.

Meetings have been held with the café licensees at Bradford on Avon and Newbury, and minor amendments to clarify licences and align them with the Trust leases are being discussed. 
The Crofton licensees have given notice to terminate at the end of October, and the Crofton Management Team is considering future options for catering.
Crofton update
Crofton Project report
PT provided an update on progress for the OCS Project and noted that the Development Officer, Beth Roper, has given notice as of 27 August. Crofton will be seeking to fill this gap by the appointment of two freelance contractors to complete the work. Given the consequent increase in Management workload Crofton will also seek to appoint a Project Manager, reporting to PT, to manage these contractors. 

The next NLHF Progress Meeting is Thursday 5th September,
Crofton Management report
The positions of Volunteer Manager and Education Manager are still vacant, Crofton are in the process of reviewing external advertising for these positions. Sue Kearny has joined as Health & Safety Advisor and BG will be joining the team as a Member without Portfolio. 

Crofton has now adopted detailed frameworks for operation and accountabilities within the Engineering Operations Group which define methods of work and standards expected.
Work has started on revising the Volunteer Handbook, induction process and training records.

GS confirmed that the H&S incident reported to Trust Council in July has been reported under RIDDOR requirements and there is no response so far.
A response is still awaited from Canal and River Trust regarding the proposed replacement feed pipe to the Leat. This work will require removing a workshop and storage shed which may impact on Crofton’s winter service programme.

GS also briefed on upcoming events and Crofton outreach activities.
AOB

There have been issues with water levels at Great Bedwyn Wharf.  CRT are looking at dredging over the winter period.

The next AGM will take place on 16 May 2020.

An update was given on the renewal of the lease for Stone Building at Newbury.
The Great Bedwyn lease has now been signed.

The review of Trust policy on the code of conduct for volunteers is ongoing.  Update at next meeting.
Date of next Meeting
Monday 30 September by electronic means.
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